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Rushaga Community Primary School
Newsletter No 8 - 2021
THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR SUPPORTING
RUSHAGA COMMUNITY NURSERY & PRIMARY SCHOOL  
Our last newsletter was sent at the end of 2020 when a few of the older pupils were being allowed back to school after many months of lockdown. Omushana was able to support Rushaga School in early 2021 to ensure they were able to open safely.  We funded essential Covid safety equipment such as handwashing facilities, sanitizer and a thermometer gun as well as continuing to top-up pupils’ fees.  We also helped the school with additional grants so that it was possible to remain open when the number of pupils allowed to attend was too few to support teacher salaries.
Pupil numbers remained very restricted through the first few months of 2021. Then by June all schools were forced to close again and remained closed for the rest of this year. Uganda has had one of the longest school lockdowns in the world, with the vast majority of children having no more than a few weeks in class since March 2020.

Even so, we do have some good news from Rushaga this year.
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The top class (P7) were able to take their Primary Leaving Exams in February 2021 (delayed from November 2020).  Despite only having a few weeks to study for the exams, the results were very good including one pupil gaining a Grade 1 which is outstanding.  Almost all the other pupils achieved Grade 2.  
It was good to hear many reports that the community has not forgotten the Omushana Nutrition Seminar held in March 2020, just before Covid struck.  More people are now growing their own food and local diets are becoming more diverse. At this year’s peak of school opening in April and May, meals at the school for the 50 pupils included supplements such as eggs, milk, fish, vegetables and fruit.
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After schools were forced to closed again in June, everyone became even more concerned about children missing so much school. For many children it was becoming more and more unlikely they would ever return to school – many have now got jobs, older children may not want to go back to a primary school and some of the girls have entered into “early marriage”.  So the Rushaga School Director, Silver, proposed a Community Outdoor Learning programme which Omushana was able to fund thanks largely to a donation from Nora who has done so much to assist this school and community in recent years.

From October to December eight teachers were employed to teach small groups of children close to their homes in an outdoor setting. Local community members offered their house verandas and furniture to host the classes.  Over 150 children in 4 villages (Rushaga, Kanyamahene, Nyamasinda and Nyamiyanga) benefited from this programme.  
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In December, Gill (Omushana Trustee) was able to visit Rushaga and saw the classes in progress. Some of the classes were being held in extremely remote locations – one was at the top of the steepest hill imaginable!  Gill reached 7 of the classes, thanked the teachers for their work and encouraged the children to return to Rushaga Community School as soon as it re-opens in 2022. 
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While the school has been closed, there have been some new exciting developments. The biogas latrine block, which Omushana advised on last year, has now been completed thanks to the generosity of their visitor, Per Fisk. These additional latrines are much needed as the block built by Omushana in 2019 (funded largely by H2O for Life and the Shrewsbury Unitarian Church) has only 4 cubicles.  Both latrine blocks can be seen in this photo.
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There are now also 3 new classrooms thanks to support from a Batwa focussed community organisation based in Rushaga (funded by a visiting tourist).  It’s great to see the school continually developing and we can’t wait to see the classes in use when the nursery classes are permitted to return.
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The Ugandan government has just announced that primary and secondary schools can reopen on 10th January 2022, though nursery classes are being further delayed.  

A challenge for the school in 2022 will be a lack of income generation because the Community Walk, which has always provided the school fees for the Batwa children who attend the village school, is no longer receiving the support it used to get.  Not only have the numbers of tourists declined hugely since Covid, but there are also now competing “community walks” run by people from outside the community and these do not contribute regularly to the school.  Solutions to this challenge have not yet been found but it is clear that Omushana’s support will be of continued value if the school is to survive.
Omushana has committed to continue supporting Rushaga School at least until the end of 2022 and probably another year beyond that (if donations are sufficient).  We will also continue to promote healthy school food and subsidize Afripads for the girls.  
We are looking forward to seeing the classes full again soon (.
Now, more than ever, your continued support for Rushaga School is appreciated.
Best wishes from everyone at

Rushaga Community Nursery & Primary School and
Omushana, Sunshine for Children.
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